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The University of Toledo

408th Meeting
Meeting of the Board of Trustees

Wednesday, February 23, 2005
Student Union - Room 2592 - 8:15 a.m.

The four hundredth and eighth meeting of the Board of Trustees of The University of Toledo was held on Wednesday, February 23, 2005 at 8:15 a.m. in Room 2592 of the Student Union, 2801 W. Bancroft Street, Toledo, Ohio.

Mr. Daniel J. Brennan, Chairman of the Board, presided and Ms. Judy E. Fegley, Interim Coordinator of Board Affairs, recorded the minutes.

The Chairman of the Board requested Ms. Fegley call the roll.

Present:
Mr. Daniel J. Brennan



Ms. Joan Uhl Browne



Mr. C. William Fall



Mr. Kristopher L. Keating, Student Trustee



Mr. William C. Koester



Judge Richard B. McQuade, Jr.



Mr. Donovan T. Nichols, Student Trustee



Mr. Robert C. Redmond



Mr. Richard B. Stansley, Jr.



Mr. Hernan A. Vasquez

A quorum of the Board was constituted.  Trustee Olivia K. Summons was absent.
Also present:  President Daniel M. Johnson;  Provost and Executive Vice President for Academic Affairs and Enrollment Alan G. Goodridge; Vice President and General Counsel, Board Secretary Sandra A. Drabik; Interim Vice President of Student Life Penny Poplin Gosetti; Vice President for Institutional Advancement C. Vernon Snyder; Student Government Vice President Laura Abu-Absi; Student Ombudsman Susan Andrews; Assistant Treasurer Michael Angelini; Special Assistant to the Vice Provost William L. Bischoff; Vice Provost for Academic Programs and Policies Carol Bresnahan; Vice Provost for Research, Graduate Education & Economic Development Frank Calzonetti; Assistant Vice President of Business Services Alvin Comley; Chief of Police John A. Dauer; Faculty Senate Chair Mike Dowd; Presidential Fellow Francis Dumbuya; Dean of the College of Pharmacy Johnnie Early; Interim Coordinator, Multicultural Center Louis Escobar; Dean of University Libraries John D. Gaboury; Director of Plant Science Research Center Stephen Goldman; Assistant to the Vice President & General Counsel Elizabeth Griggs; Assistant Vice President of Student Life Wayne Gates; Dean of Business Administration Thomas G. Gutteridge; Executive Director of Marketing and Communications Jeanne Hartig; Ex. Associate Dean of Pharmacology Wayne P. Hoss; Director of Internal Audit Kwabena Kankam; Director of University Communications Tobin Klinger; Patent & Licensing Specialist Daniel R. Kory; Executive Director of Athletics Michael O’Brien; Associate General Counsel Peter Papadimos; Associate Vice President for Finance and Planning Dawn Rhodes; Interim Associate Vice President of EIT Joseph F. Sawasky; Associate Vice President for Human Resources James Sciarini; Interim Associate General Counsel Saundra K. Schuster; Senior Vice Provost for Academic Affairs Robert Sheehan; Associate Vice President and Dean of Students Ronald P. Speier; Executive Secretary to the President Joan Stasa; Interim Media Relations Coordinator Jonathan Strunk; Associate Vice President for Student Services Ardenia Jones Terry; Associate Director of Student Unions Thomas Trimble; Faculty Senate BOT Representative Harvey Wolff; ACE Fellow Walter Wagor;  and UT students and staff from around the campus; media represented included Toledo Blade Reporter Tad Vezner and other news media representatives.
1. 
Call to Order
Chairman Brennan called the meeting to order at 8:15 a.m.  He stated the Board had heard a presentation by students on the matter of domestic partner benefits at the December 2004 board meeting and that students had submitted another request to speak on the matter today.  Because in the Board’s view there has been no change in the facts regarding this matter, the request to speak today was not accepted by the Board.  Chairman Brennan stated the Board has asked that President Johnson meet with the students and if there is a change in facts, President Johnson inform the Board and the matter would be placed on the agenda.
2.
President’s Report
Good morning and thank you Mr. Chairman.  

I would like to begin my report this morning with reference to our “Points of Pride.” As is so often the case, our Board meetings deal with the major policy issues as well as the challenges we face as an institution of higher education.  It is equally important, however, that we also stay abreast of the major accomplishments of our faculty, staff and students. Points of Pride is one way you can stay informed of these important accomplishments.  I hope that you will read this report and when you have the opportunity let the people identified in Points of Pride know their accomplishments are recognized and appreciated.  Exhibit #1
I would like to highlight just a few.  I wish we had time to describe each one.

Edith Rathbun, one of our alums and supporters—a lifetime resident of Toledo—recognizing the importance of the University’s efforts to strengthen our engagement mission, established the Edith Rathbun Outreach and Engagement Excellence Fund.  The purpose of this gift is to recognize faculty for their outreach and engagement work with a monetary award.  I know this fund will grow just as our outreach and engagement programs will grow. 

At this point members of the audience approached the trustees, interrupting President Johnson’s report by standing in silent protest.  A move to recess was made at 8:23 a.m. and the board reconvened at 8:26 a.m. at which time Dr. Johnson continued with his report.

This past Monday I was pleased to read that UT’s Professor of Civil Engineering and Associate Dean of Undergraduate Studies in the College of Engineering, Dr. Brian Randolph, was recognized by the Toledo Society of Professional Engineers and the Technical Society of Toledo as the 2005 Engineer of the Year.  Congratulations Brian.  Everyone who knows Brian knows this is well deserved.  

I might also mention that the 2005 Young Engineer of the Year is a UT graduate, Corey Zachel.  Corey took his Bachelor of Science degree in Electrical Engineering in 2001. 

You may have read a few weeks ago that our Football Coach, Tom Amstutz, was voted Ohio Football Coach of the Year by his peers. You know, Tom had some early losses at the beginning of the season but went on to win the MAC championship and to play in the Motor City Bowl.  We congratulate Tom for this very nice honor bestowed by his peers. 

And speaking of athletics, Mark Ehlen chalked up his 200th win at UT this month.  Mark is the second women’s basketball coach in MAC history to reach that mark at one school.  Congratulations to Mark!

Dr. Clint Longenecker, professor of management was voted the “2004 Best University Professor” by Toledo City Paper readers. That is an appropriate recognition for all Clint does on campus and in the community. 

Our Distinguished Professor of Jazz, Jon Hendricks, just keeps attracting national and international attention.  Two weeks ago, Professor Hendricks was among the honorees at the Grammy Awards Salute to Jazz. We really appreciate Jon not only for all that he is doing for UT but also for his many continuing contributions to our community and jazz worldwide. 

Please take a look at these and other accomplishments noted in Points of Pride. It will help all of us to keep our challenges in perspective.

Today, the Board will again address the need for a tuition increase.  Like everyone on this Board, the Administration deeply regrets the need for this increase.  This increase—as nearly everyone now seems to understand—is not proposed to bring increased resources to the university nor simply to address inflation.  This increase in tuition is primarily to compensate for the continuing reductions in state support of higher education and, particularly, our four year universities. 

I believe our students understand the problem.  I hope their parents and families understand the problem and that, with their help and support, we can begin an initiative to bring about badly needed tuition reform in Ohio.

This week, The Blade ran a very strong editorial, “Bleeding Higher Ed.” I want to commend the editorial board at The Blade for addressing this important state issue in Sunday’s paper and continuing their editorial efforts to call attention to what they refer to as “the funding and tuition crisis” in Ohio. I would like to quote from the editorial:

“Over the long haul, flat funding is making it impossible for the four-year schools to maintain broad programs of instruction that qualify them as true centers of learning and degree-granting universities worthy of the name.”
Toward the end of the editorial it reads:

“Such problems cannot be solved if only parochial interests are considered, the legislatures traditional approach.  It will take lawmakers who harbor real concern for the future of higher education. Is anyone in Columbus listening?”
Last Tuesday, our student leaders invited members of the Northwest Ohio delegation to campus for a discussion of higher education funding and the need for tuition reform.  They had an excellent exchange with our legislators and I want to thank our delegation for their expressions of concern and their willingness to talk with our students about this important topic.  I’d like to thank and congratulate our student leaders—Guy Beeman and Laura Abu Absi—for taking the initiative to make this legislative visit happen.  

I want to assure this Board and all of our stakeholders that we are doing all we can to communicate with our legislators, other state leaders and the public on the crisis we are now facing with regard to state support and the need for tuition reform. 

This continuing disinvestment in higher education by the Legislature leaves no alternative but to increase tuition if we are to offer competitive university programs that prepare our students for successful careers and productive futures. With regret and apologies to our students and their families, I am compelled to recommend the tuition increase proposal before the Board of Trustees today. 

This campus is also moving forward with the prioritization of programs and services.  I’m pleased with the actions of the Faculty Senate and Graduate Council reinforcing the faculty’s role in this process.  We have a plan, worked out by the leadership of the Senate and Council that will make it possible to complete the college-level prioritization by the end of the calendar year.  It will require some continuing work during the summer for several and I am working now to identify a source of support for keeping the prioritization process active during the summer months.  Likewise, prioritization of support services will follow the same general timeline.  

On a more positive note, I wanted to share with the Board the progress we are making relative to the advancement of the Toledo Science and Technology Corridor.  The search for the Executive Director is underway, we have been conducting site visits at several of the more successful university-based science and technology parks, we are meeting with local business leaders and, just this past week, we hosted a day-long visit of the leadership of the Battelle Institute.  We are moving forward with our action plan; we also recognize that this is a long-term venture for UT, our partners, the community and Northwest Ohio. But, we are underway.

An example of the type of benefit to the University we anticipate in the future from our research programs, licensing, tech transfer, business start-ups and the Corridor is the presentation we want to make today. I want to call on Provost Alan Goodridge and Vice Provost Frank Calzonetti to come forward for a special presentation. 
Provost Goodridge introduced Vice Provost Calzonetti who asked that Dr. Richard Hudson and College of Pharmacy Dean Johnnie Early come forward.  Dr. Calzonetti announced the University of Toledo College of Pharmacy has received a check in the amount of $467,884.31 from Santarus, Inc. pursuant to the sale of stock awarded to UT from Santarus in lieu of other contractual arrangements.  UT was part of a multi-university grant to initiate a novel drug development technology in heartburn research.
President Johnson then asked Dr. William Bischoff to come forward.  President Johnson and Chairman Brennan presented Dr. Bischoff with a resolution honoring him for his service and dedication to the University since 1973.  Exhibit #2  
Dr. Bischoff offered his heartfelt thanks to the board, administration, students and faculty for the resolution.


President Johnson continued with his report.

Mr. Chairman, in a moment you will introduce a special guest to UT and this meeting, Dr. Constantine Curris.  His friends call him Deno. I would just like to say “welcome” and I am looking forward to your comments.  

That concludes my report, Mr. Chairman. Thank you. 
Chairman Brennan then introduced Dr. Constantine W. Curris, President of the American Association of State Colleges and Universities.  
Dr. Curris provided an overview of the key educational issues as seen in Washington, D.C.:
1) Access and affordability in higher education

2) National security concerns

3) School reform

4) Accountability and accreditation

5) Increase in workforce development

6) Public support for higher education

Chairman Brennan stated it was an honor to have Dr. Curris on our campus and thanked him for his remarks and for spending time today with the trustees.
3.
Consent Agenda Items
Chairman Brennan noted a request had been made to move approval agenda item a) IBM Enterprise Server Purchase and approval agenda item b) University Photocopier Contract Award to the consent agenda.  

Upon a motion by Mr. Redmond, seconded by Mr. Koester, to move approval agenda items a) and b) to the consent agenda, a voice vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.   Trustee Redmond commented he made this motion with the strong recommendation that the administration develop a master infrastructure plan to cover both the server and copier hardware and software systems.
Chairman Brennan noted the December 22, 2004 Board meeting minutes were provided in advance and requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and approve the minutes and the materials contained in the consent agenda items a) through j):

a) Approval of Minutes – December 22, 2004 
b) Faculty Personnel Actions

c) Grants Report

d) Sabbatical Leave Recommendations for 2005 – 2006 

e) Staff Personnel Actions
f) Increase in Undergraduate Instructional and General Fees
g) Additional Increase in Undergraduate Instructional Fee
h) Naming of Research and Technology Complex
i) IBM Enterprise Server Purchase

j) University Photocopier Contract Award

Upon a motion by Mr. Fall, seconded by Mr. Koester, to approve the consent agenda items a) through j) as listed, a roll call vote was taken:


Mr. Brennan

Yes


Ms. Browne

Yes


Mr. Fall

Yes


Mr. Koester

Yes


Judge McQuade
Yes


Mr. Redmond

Yes


Mr. Stansley

Yes


Mr. Vasquez

Yes


Motion passed.

Trustee Browne questioned the requirement for two separate votes for consent agenda items f) Increase in Undergraduate Instructional and General Fees and g) Additional Increase in Undergraduate Instructional Fee.  After discussion it was decided these two items would be voted on and recorded in the minutes separately.

Upon a motion by Mr. Fall, seconded by Mr. Vasquez, to approve item f) Increase in Undergraduate Instructional and General Fees, a roll call vote was taken:

  
Mr. Brennan

Yes


Ms. Browne

Yes


Mr. Fall

Yes


Mr. Koester

Yes


Judge McQuade
Yes


Mr. Redmond

Yes


Mr. Stansley

Yes


Mr. Vasquez

Yes


Motion passed.

Upon a motion by Judge McQuade, seconded by Mr. Vasquez, to approve item g) Additional Increase in Undergraduate Instructional Fee, a roll call vote was taken:


Mr. Brennan

Yes


Ms. Browne

Yes


Mr. Fall

Yes


Mr. Koester

Yes


Judge McQuade
Yes


Mr. Redmond

Yes


Mr. Stansley

Yes


Mr. Vasquez

Yes


Motion passed.

4.  
Approval Items


Process for Ethics Disclosures
Trustee Browne stated the Trusteeship Committee developed an ethics disclosure procedure and is presenting it today for board approval. 
Upon a motion by Ms. Browne, seconded by Mr. Stansley to approve the process for ethics disclosures, Chairman Brennan called for discussion.

After some discussion regarding language in the document concerning disclosure requirements for trustees doing business with other public entities, Ms. Browne withdrew her motion and recommended the Trusteeship Committee discuss this at their April meeting and then bring it back to the board for approval.

5.  
Information Items
Strategic Plan for Athletics Update
Trustee McQuade presented an update on the Strategic Plan for Athletics.  After reviewing the document and discussion of the charge to the Athletic Strategic Planning Committee and the members of the committee, Trustee McQuade requested the board accept the Athletic Strategic Plan.  Exhibit #3
Upon a motion by Judge McQuade, seconded by Mr. Fall to accept the Athletic Strategic Plan, a voice vote was taken.  Motion passed unanimously.

Prioritization of Programs & Services

Trustee McQuade provided an update on the Prioritization of Programs and Services.  He stated the prioritization of programs and services is not a cost reduction program of UT and that he’s pleased to report the prioritization process is on its way to completion.
President Johnson commented the Administration is working closely with Faculty Senate and the Graduate Council to accomplish the goal.  He continues to meet with Faculty Senate leaders and others; that many questions have been raised and addressed by committees working throughout the year.
Faculty Senate President Dowd commented it could be difficult to complete the schedule in three blocks, this term, summer and fall, and that most of the work will need to be done in the summer when many individuals are not on campus.

Chairman Brennan stated the board has addressed necessary resources and has agreed resources will be available over the summer months to get the job done.
Review of College Strategic Plans

Trustee McQuade requested information agenda item c) Review of College Strategic Plans be covered in the Strategic Issues and Planning Committee report.
6.
Committee Reports
Chairman Brennan called on committee chairs to give a brief report of the February 15, 2005 board committee meetings:
Academic Affairs 
Trustee Redmond reported the Academic Affairs Committee is working on plans to approve enrollment, admission and retentions.  It is too early to predict but based on year-to-date figures, UT should see some improvement on enrollment next fall.  In addition, the committee reviewed the academic contributions of the Health Care and Child Care Centers.
Audit

Trustee Stansley reported the Internal Audit Department is now fully staffed; that the purpose of the Internal Audit Department is to review the adequacy of internal audit processes, to identify risks, and look for weaknesses.  The purpose of the review is to improve ongoing procedures of the institution.  Recent completed audits include the Bookstore and the Food Services contract; the ground work of the Law School internal audit is complete.  The next internal audit will be the process and procedures of the Athletic Department.
Finance

Trustee Fall stated since all trustees are members of the Finance Committee, his report will be brief.  The Finance Committee held an extensive discussion on the capital budget and tuition shortfalls, the auxiliary balances which are positive, financial ratios and an overview of the student healthcare budget.
Institutional Advancement

Trustee Browne reported the Institutional Advancement Committee heard a very informative presentation on the alumni division and the development office.  The committee is very impressed with the leadership of these two offices and how well they work together.  In addition, the committee heard a presentation on the Integrated Marketing Plan.
Strategic Issues and Planning

Trustee McQuade stated colleges are in varying degrees of their strategic plans.  The Strategic Issues and Planning Committee recommends hearing one of the colleges present its strategic plan at each board meeting.  A second proposal from the committee is that the board receive a “Blueprint for Excellence” which would serve as a tracking mechanism report on the results of research, hiring, programs of distinction, cost containment, collaboration and philanthropy.  The committee believes this will give all trustees a mechanism by which to track goals.
Student Life

Trustee Summons was absent; therefore, there was no report from the Student Life Committee.
Trusteeship
In addition to again reviewing the process for ethics disclosures, Trustee Browne stated the Trusteeship Committee is developing a process for board self-assessment.
At the conclusion of the committee reports, Chairman Brennan asked for comments from trustees.  Student Trustee Nichols reminded everyone of the Dance Marathon scheduled this weekend.  All proceeds benefit the Children’s Miracle Network.  This will be the fourth year UT has participated.  $90,000 has been raised thus far by University of Toledo participants.  
President Johnson reiterated that any individual who wishes to speak with him will have an opportunity to do so.  He reminded those present of Chairman Brennan’s earlier comments that, although the request from students to address the full board was not approved for today’s meeting, he is available to meet with the students and review any new information.
Student Trustee Nichols informed everyone of a program scheduled for 6:30 pm, Monday, February 28, to discuss tuition reform.  The program is sponsored by Student Government and the UT Young Democrats.
Faculty Senate Chair Dowd informed trustees of the death of Dr. Bhal Bhatt, College of Business Administration.  Dr. Bhatt died of a heart attack February 20.  Chairman Brennan asked for a moment of silence.

Student Government Vice President Abu-Absi proposed that the Board form a committee to review domestic partner benefits.  Chairman Brennan responded that this is a matter of collective bargaining and that there is a committee already in place, Finance, which handles these issues.
7.
Executive Session
Upon a motion by Judge McQuade, seconded by Mr. Koester to enter into executive session to discuss collective bargaining, a roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Brennan

Yes


Ms. Browne

Yes


Mr. Fall

Yes


Mr. Koester

Yes


Judge McQuade
Yes


Mr. Redmond

Yes


Mr. Stansley

Yes


Mr. Vasquez

Yes


Motion passed and they entered into executive session at 9:35 a.m.
At 10:25 a.m. the board reconvened.
8.
Adjournment
There being no further business before the Board, upon the motion duly made and carried, the meeting was adjourned at 10:26 a.m.










Exhibit #1
The University of Toledo “Points of Pride” – February 2005

College of Arts and Sciences
Award-winning vocalist and UT Distinguished Professor Jon Hendricks was among the many honorees at the Grammy Awards Salute to Jazz on Feb. 8.  The President's Merit Award for outstanding achievement was presented to jazz legends for their lasting contributions to the genre and the music community. Live performances and appearances by the honorees highlighted an evening dedicated to pay tribute to jazz – one of the great American musical forms. 

The Disability Studies Program has been gaining a high public profile for its community liaison work. Program chair Dr. Mark Sherry has recently given keynote addresses to the Governor's Council on Disability, the Epilepsy Center of Toledo, the Brain Injury Association of Ohio, the Bureau of Vocational Rehabilitation, the Toledo chapter of Self-Help for Hard of Hearing, UT’s 2005 Education Alumni College and UT’s Humanities Institute Workshop for Teachers. On March 4, he will give his inaugural public lecture as endowed chair in disability studies. In response to his recent speeches, Sherry has been appointed to the newly formed Mayor's Commission on Disability and asked to serve on both the board of the Epilepsy Center and the Brain Injury Association of Ohio. Additionally, he has been asked to nominate for the Governor's Council on Disability next year. 

Beta Epsilon of the Sigma Delta Pi, UT's chapter of the National Spanish Collegiate Honor Society, was honored by the organization for being one of only six chapters nationally, out of 449, to receive top recognition three years in a row for outstanding activities and outreach to the University and community.  Dagmar Varela, lecturer in Spanish, has been the faculty adviser of the chapter for 13 years. It is consistently cited as one of the best chapters in the country. There are 28 students in the society. The group organizes movie nights and a dance, they host the Spanish conversation table in the cafeteria, and this year they also created an altar for the Day of the Dead at the Sophia Quintero Center that honored two local soldiers killed in Iraq.

Dr. Carmen Gillespie, associate professor of English, has published a new book, “A Critical Companion to Toni Morrison,” as well as a chapbook, “Up the Tracks.”  She was awarded the 2005 Ohio Arts Council Individual Artist Fellowship in poetry. She recently returned from Barbados, where she collected the final interviews for a collection of oral narratives, “Beyond the Beach”; a proposal for this book has been submitted for consideration to the University of Wisconsin Press.

Dr. Barbara Mann has a new book, George Washington's War on Native America, 1779-1782, which will be published in March by Praeger. Additionally, she is presenting a one-hour talk at the Third International Conference on New Directions in the Humanities, Aug. 3-5, in Cambridge, England. Her proposal was selected from among thousands of submissions. In recognition of her extensive work on Native-American culture and government, Dr. Mann is the invited keynote speaker at another international conference this September in Austin, Texas. It is sponsored by the International Academy, Hagia, in Germany. 

Professor Joel Lipman has just completed a month long Mellon Foundation Fellowship at the University of Texas Harry Ransom Humanities Research Center in Austin, where he studied artists’ books in their collection. He will continue as a fellow through August. 

Dr. Elspeth Kydd, associate chair of the department of theatre and film and head of UT's film program, served as a videographer on the Oscar-nominated documentary, “Twist of Faith.”  Recently recognized at the Sundance Film Festival and subsequently by the Oscar nomination committee, the documentary focuses on charges brought by a Toledo resident against a former priest accused of abusing him as a child.

Professor Sue Ott Rowlands, chair of the department of theatre and film, recently returned from Szeged, Hungary, where she served as a visiting faculty member of the theatre studies program at Szeged University. She also served as a cultural liaison between Toledo and sister city, Szeged.

College of Business Administration
Dr. Clint Longenecker, professor of management, was recently voted the “2004 Best University Professor” by Toledo City Paper readers.

The Ed Schmidt School of Professional Sales has made arrangements with Pro-Active Solutions to create an ACT! Student Licensing Program. The software, which is designed to track relationships, can be licensed as a single user or a five-user pack and can be used to help operate a business (home, family or small) and for personal use. Best Software, the makers of ACT!, is also going to develop an ACT! Student Licensing Program that should be available later this year. The ESSPS is working with Pro-Active Solutions for all three parties to meet in celebration of this new initiative – ACT! in the sales classroom.  

College of Engineering
In the January issue of ASEE PRISM, The University of Toledo engineering technology department is listed as 14th out of 125 institutions nationally for awarding ET bachelor’s degrees. 

Civil Engineering Professor Dr. Cyndee Gruden delivered a platform presentation titled “Rapid Characterization of PCB-Contaminated Sediments Toward Effective Enhanced Remediation” Jan. 26, at the Third International Battelle Sediments Conference in New Orleans. 
 

Civil Engineering Professor Dr. Mark Pickett and Chemical Engineering Professor Dr. Isabel Escobar have received a $144,000 grant from the Ohio Board of Regents Improving Teacher Quality Program. This grant, along with a $55,000 grant from the Ohio Department of Education, will provide tuition and supplies for 60 teachers to take a three course sequence titled “Using Engineering Activities to Teach Math and Science, I, II, III” in the College of Education during the fall '05 and spring and summer '06 semesters. Teachers from across Ohio will participate in the course in a live-interactive mode via distance learning equipment.  

Electrical engineering students James Downey, Adam Broadwater, John Geer and Wuxiang Shen were selected to present their research at the National Conference on Undergraduate Research held in Lexington, Va., from April 21-23.
College of Health and Human Services
Gregory Stephen Ford, a senior majoring in health information management, is a 2005 Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Scholarship recipient. He also received the 2004 Minority Alumni Affiliate Scholarship given to students who are considered to be their communities’ future leaders. 

CHHS students who took the Nursing Licensure Examination last year scored 92.31 percent, placing UT in a tie for achieving the sixth highest ranking out of 25 programs in Ohio.

For a second year, the National Youth Sports Program received the Silvio O. Conte Award of Excellence, making UT’s NYSP the first program ever to win in consecutive years. Additionally, the Ohio Parks and Recreation Association has announced that UT’s NYSP was selected to receive its Award of Excellence for teen programs and events along with the Meritorious Award for youth programs and events.

Legal Assistant Today magazine cited UT’s Paralegal Studies Program as one of the country’s most unique programs. According to the article, “what really makes this program shine is its new high-tech mock courtroom for paralegals.” The Richard B. and Jane McQuade Mock Trial Courtroom opened last summer and a $100,000 gift from Judge and Mrs. McQuade will help to support UT’s Mock Trial Team and provide upgrades to the courtroom and its technology.

The National Center for Parents has received a $500,000 federal grant. The award represents the first major research funding for the year-old center, and Congresswoman Marcy Kaptur was on hand to make the announcement during a December press conference. CHHS researchers from the departments of social work, criminal justice, and counseling and mental health services plan to study the effects and needs of children whose mothers are incarcerated by identifying local women in the criminal justice system, analyzing problems and determining what works, and making recommendations based on that evidence.

College of Pharmacy
Dr. Sade Akala has accepted the position of director of pharmacy at the Cordelia Martin Health Center. Dr. Akala was a past community-pharmacy resident in The University of Toledo College of Pharmacy program. The pharmacy at Cordelia Martin provides service to poor and underserved clients in the Toledo area, and serves the needs of all nine Neighborhood Health Association clinics. It is a busy operation, and provides distributive as well as educational and clinical services to a diverse patient population.

Dr. Peter Nagy, research professor of medicinal chemistry, recently published a paper titled “Conformational Analysis and Derivation of Molecular Mechanics Parameters for Esters and Thioesters” in the Journal of Physical Chemistry. The publication was co-authored by Dr. William S. Messer Jr., professor and chair of pharmacology, Dr. Frederick R. Tejada, a postdoctoral fellow in pharmacology, and Dr. Jeffrey G. Sarver, a research associate in the Center for Drug Design and Development.  The research was supported in part by a grant from the National Institutes of Health for a project titled “Muscarinic Agonists for Neurological Disorders.” The research grant is focused on the development of new treatments for Alzheimer’s disease and schizophrenia. The Journal of Physical Chemistry is one of the leading journals in the field of physical chemistry.

The front cover of the Dec. 1, 2004, issue of the journal, Archives of Biochemistry and Biophysics, displays photos of a small molecule developed by Dr. Channing Hinman, associate professor of medicinal and biological chemistry at The University of Toledo College of Pharmacy, and his collaborator, Dr. Charles Smith. The 14-page article titled “Evidence That L1AD3, an Apoptosis-Inducing Cyclic Peptide, Binds a Leukemic T-cell Membrane Protein Receptor,” indicates that the molecule L1AD3 causes certain types of cancer cells to commit suicide. The research may someday be used in the treatment of cancer, particularly human leukemia.  The University of Toledo is pursuing a patent for this molecule to further its development as a potential therapeutic agent for cancer therapy.

Michelle Schroeder ’98 and co-authors Dr. Marcia McInerney, professor and interim chair of medicinal and biological chemistry, Dr. Richard Hudson, professor of medicinal and biological chemistry, and Robert Belloto Jr. have published a lead article titled “Effects of Antioxidants Coenzyme Q10 and Lipoic Acid on Interleukin-1β-Mediated Inhibition of Glucose-Stimulated Insulin Release From Cultured Mouse Pancreatic Islets,” in the journal, Immunopharmacology and Immunotoxicology.  The paper concerns cells that secrete insulin and the loss of insulin secretion with the development of diabetes.

University College

Thanks to a gift of $16,258 from lifetime Toledo resident Edith Rathbun, The University of Toledo faculty will be recognized for their outreach and engagement efforts. Rathbun’s gift, which established the Edith Rathbun Outreach and Engagement Excellence Fund, is the first of its kind to The University of Toledo that will recognize faculty for their outreach and engagement work with a monetary award.

Warren Davis, director of Student Development, was voted onto The Connecting Point Board of Trustees, the largest youth services organization in Lucas County.

Athletics

The University of Toledo football team’s appearance in the Motor City Bowl against the University of Connecticut was played on ESPN before a national TV audience of about 2 million viewers.

The University of Toledo Women’s Basketball Coach Mark Ehlen registered his 200th win at UT Feb. 8 with a 65-51 win over Central Michigan. Ehlen becomes only the second women’s basketball coach in MAC history to reach that mark at one school.

University of Toledo Head Football Coach Tom Amstutz was voted Ohio football coach of year by his peers after the Rockets rebounded from early losses to win the Mid-American Conference and reach the Motor City Bowl.











Exhibit #2

A Resolution

Dr. William Bischoff
Vice Provost for Academic Programs and Policies

WHEREAS you earned your bachelor’s and master’s degrees in zoology from Miami University, and your doctorate in genetics from the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; and

WHEREAS you have served The University of Toledo tirelessly since 1973, when you joined the faculty in the Department of Biology as an assistant professor of biology; and


WHEREAS you have filled numerous roles at The University of Toledo, as an associate professor of biology, director of the Honors Program, associate chair and chair in the department of biology, interim dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, interim vice provost for undergraduate education and vice provost for academic programs and policies; and 

WHEREAS you were the primary author of the self-study written for The University of Toledo for its successful 2002 re-accreditation by the North Central Association, and

WHEREAS you have dedicated yourself to assisting students as they navigate the sometimes complicated academic process with support and understanding; and

WHEREAS you were honored for your skills in the classroom with the Outstanding Teaching Award in 1985; and

WHEREAS you have provided distinguished leadership to the University’s annual commencement ceremonies; and

WHEREAS you have been a tremendous asset to numerous departmental, college and University-wide committees and leadership groups during the past 30-plus years; and

WHEREAS you have served your community by providing your time and expertise to worthy causes without need of compensation.

THEREFORE be it resolved that the campus community and the Board of Trustees unanimously extends its gratitude for your service and dedication to The University of Toledo.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a copy of this Resolution be conveyed to you.

BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED that this Resolution, adopted unanimously, be spread upon the minutes of this Board to become a part of the permanent records of The University of Toledo.

DONE THIS DAY, February 23, 2005.

_______________________________


______________________________

Daniel J. Brennan, Chairman




Daniel M. Johnson, President

Board of Trustees





University of Toledo























Exhibit #3 

Athletic Strategic Planning Committee

Charge to the Committee

 

The Athletic Strategic Planning Committee (ASPC) is asked to develop a strategic plan for the UT Division of Athletics that addresses the wide range of issues facing athletics and our university’s sports programs including the following:

 

        Financial parameters, resources, and contributions

        Facilities

        Staffing

        Student-athlete academic success and outcomes

        Portfolio of intercollegiate athletic programs

        Title IX compliance

        NCAA classification and affiliation

        Conference issues

        Marketing and branding of athletics

        Integration of athletics in the life of the campus

        Governance of athletics

        Increasing attendance at sporting events

 

The Committee is asked to review the above issues, their recent past and current status and make recommendations regarding the desired status over the next ten years. In developing the 10-year plan for intercollegiate athletics, please suggest realistic goals, objectives, strategies and benchmarks that will enable the University to attain the goals and objectives. 

 

The Committee will submit a draft report to the Executive Council and the Strategic Issues & Planning Committee for comment as well as the President’s Cabinet.  Comments from these bodies may be included in the final report. The Final Report will be addressed to the President.  The Strategic Issues and Planning Committee of the Board of Trustees will receive the Final Report.

The following is a list of those who have agreed to serve on the 

Strategic Planning Committee for Athletics:

Michael O’Brien
Committee Co-Chair; Executive Director, Intercollegiate Athletics

Tom Gutteridge
Committee Co-Chair; Dean of the College of Business Administration

Pat Besner

Senior Director, Student Recreation Center; Student Life Representative

Kelsey Culver

Women’s Volleyball Team; Student Athlete Advisory Council 

Representative

Joe Ecklund

Assistant Director for Operations, Residence Life

Suzette Fronk 

Assistant Athletic Director for Business Affairs, Athletics Administration

Jim Klein

Professor of Law; NCAA Faculty Representative; Ex Officio Member of 

Athletics Committee

Mike Miller

Member of Strategic Issues and Planning Committee; UT Alumnus

Patrick Okerbloom
Senior Budget Analyst, Office of Budget and Planning

Celia Regimbal

Associate Professor of Early Childhood Physical and Special Education; 

Member of Athletics Committee

Dan Saevig

Associate Vice President-Alumni Relations; Ex Officio Member 

of Athletics Committee; UT Alumnus

Rob Sheehan

Senior Vice Provost for Academic Affairs; Committee Liaison to Strategic 

Issues and Planning Committee of the Board of Trustees

Alice Skeens

Associate Professor of Psychology; Faculty Senate Representative; 

Member of Athletics Committee

Chuck Sullivan

UT Alumnus and Donor; Past member of UT Foundation Board

Harry Wyatt

Associate Vice President-Facilities Management Administration

**Waiting for responses from Student Government Representative on Athletics Committee and 

   Alumnus and Community Member on Athletics Committee.

Proposed Time Line 

for Developing a Strategic Plan for Intercollegiate Athletics

Spring 2005

-
Review of fundamental issues in the review areas

Summer 2005

-
In-depth analysis of each review area

Fall 2005

-
Develop goals and objectives for each review area

Spring 2006

-
Develop possible strategies to attain goals and objectives





in each review area

April 2006

-
Report to the Board of Trustees Committee on 





Strategic Issues and Planning 

2/22/05
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